Maine Chapter 

of the

National Emergency Number Association
P. O. Box 179, 26 Western Avenue

South Paris, ME 04281

207 743-9554 Ext 112

Meeting of January 07, 2004

Somerset County Communications

Skowhegan, ME

Attendance:

Dottie Harrison, Mike Smith, Chris Coleman, Kevin Scott, James Ryan, Bill Fuller, Tim Hamilton, Davene Luce, Donald Durrah, Sonia Moeller, Linwood Lothrop, Ray

Bessette, Deana Warren, Rob Morris, Steve Bunker, Stephen Locke, Cliff Wells, Linda Dunno, Judy Knight.

Call To Order:

Meeting was called to order by Dottie Harrison shortly after 1000 as everyone was in the radio room viewing Somerset’s new communications set-up.

Speaker/Training:

Guest speaker was Sgt John Blagdon of the Maine Warden’s Service.  He covers mostly Sagadahoc, Lincoln and Knox Counties, plus bits of other adjoining areas.

Sgt. Blagdon passed out several brochures that tell what the Warden service does, plus Laws on Ice Fishing, ATVing, etc.

Points of interest:

Wardens can self- call out for fatals, major Fish & Game incidents, and   sick and/or injured wildlife.

Ray Bessette advised he believes the work schedule for the Warden service is going to be posted on The State of Maine’s home page.

For Search and Rescue calls, timeliness is very important.  If fire department is sent to a S & R , have them stage so they don’t contaminate potential leads.

A drowning NOT involved with a boat or other watercraft is an Unattended

Death and can be handled by local Law Enforcement.

Anyone under the age of 18, riding a snow machine, has to wear a helmet.

One needs to be 14 or older to cross a public way on a snow machine.

An accident involving an ATV, with under $1000.00 damage and no

personal injury, needs to have an ATV 48 hour form filled out.

Every wild animal (deceased) taken by a private citizen needs to be 

tagged.  {This is for any animal that can be legally hunted}.

Sgt. Blagdon’s talk was interesting and very educational, as were the handouts he provided.

Approval of Minutes:

Minutes of the previous meeting had been posted via E-mail, were accepted as written.

Treasurer’s Report:

Balance today’s date is $2649.12.  As of August 31, 2003, the CD was worth $3094.68.  Over $752 was received for the quilt raffle.  This is the minimum amount as the treasurer failed to keep a running total of tickets sold and money taken in for this purpose.

Old/New Business:

Steve Bunker reported that rather than going out to bid for courses and instructors, there is a list available of instructors that can be used.  Hopefully the

MOI and FTO classes will be offered at the Academy starting in March or April.  If

the budget holds sound, there is the possibility the classes can be offered at a reduced rate, or for no charge at all other than room and board.

Steve also reported the Personal Wellness Class was very successful.

There will be a Mid-management Course given in February.

Rob Morris asked if there are any PSAP Manager meetings coming up.  Steve assured us there were.  

Liz Tilley will be sending out nomination papers for election of officers for next year.   Vice-president and District 1 rep are open.  If you nominate someone, please make sure the nominee is willing---

Rob Morris presented his report on the MACRO report and advised it comes down to the fact that nothing has been done with the report.  No decisions have been made.  Rob recommends that NENA do nothing at this time, but should be included in any future discussions or studies.  

Ray Bessette confirmed that since the report was given to the Governor’s office nothing has been done.  It has been said that more needs to be done to include County and local entities.  

Motion was made by Linwood Lothrop, seconded by Cliff Wells (plus others),  to write a letter to the Governor’s Office advising NENA wants to be included in future talks.  Motion passed.  The letter will be drafted by Rob Morris.

The reduction of PSAPS will be a huge political ball game.

Rob asked if there are plans for State Police to take over all dispatching for the State.  Ray Bessette advised no such plans are in place, nor are they being spear-headed.   Tim Hamilton advised the gossip regarding this works both ways, as some SP Barracks’  feel local agencies are trying to take over SP!

State Police Barracks in Augusta will be moving to the old SCI building near the Civic Center.

Ray B feels that SP need to become more involved in outside entities such as NENA.  Prior to this they weren’t able to be due to installing new CAD systems, etc., which took many hours to get up and running and to get everyone trained.  

Dottie advises the term for Liz Tilley on the E 9-1-1 board is due to expire.  She (Liz) is willing to serve for another 2 (two) years. Mike Smith motioned we back Liz, motioned seconded by myself. This does not mean someone else cannot apply/run for the position.  Tim Hamilton asked about how to do this and was advised to send a resume to Al Gervenack.

Other:

Steve Bunker reminded all that input regarding the reduction of PSAPS needs to be submitted by January 17th.

Steve also reported that Phase 1 is moving along and info should start to be given to SP in March.  This will show the cell number and tower, for those using Unicel and US Cellular.  Rob asked why PSAPS will not get this info also, and was advised this will not happen until Phase 2 is implemented.

Next Meeting:

Next meeting is March 10 at 1000 hrs., and will be at SP Barracks in Gray.  The

Northeast Region President of NENA will be present at this meeting.

**
A Conference Planning meeting was held in the afternoon at Somerset Communications.  Plans are firming up and we have started getting vendors reservations already.

Conference brochure is just about ready.  Dottie will be sending out draft on E-mail for all to view and try to catch any mistake,( if there are any), before it is sent to the printers.

Those attending, who need over night accommodations, can ask for the Government rate, which is $52.00 at Howard Johnson’s, next to Verrillo’s in Portland.  

Respectfully Submitted:

Judy M. Knight

Secretary/Treasurer
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